
TOWN OF MOORESVILLE 
P.O. Box 42 

Mooresville, Alabama 35649 
Incorporated November 16, 1818 

 
 Mayor         Town Council 
 Margaret-Anne Crumlish       Place 1   Travis Hensley 
          Place 2   Mike Sprader  
 Clerk         Place 3   Nikki Sprader 
 Nancy Payne        Place 4   Leann Barr 
          Place 5   Rush Mitchell  
 
                           MOORESVILLE REGULAR TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
Tuesday, February 18, 2020 

6 p.m. 
Leann Barr's home 

 
Attending:   Mayor Margaret-Anne Crumlish, Council persons Travis Hensley, Mike Sprader, Nikki 

Sprader, Leann Barr, and Rush Mitchell 
  
 

• The meeting was called to order with a quorum.  
 

• Council person Leann Barr moved to approve the January minutes.  Council person Rush 
Mitchell seconded the motion. 

 
• Council person Rush Mitchell moved to approve the amended minutes from the special council 

meeting of February 6.  Council person Leann Barr seconded the motion. 
 

• Mayor Crumlish reported that she and Council person Nikki Sprader have had 2 meetings with 
event planner Faith Woods of “Faith Woods Events”  to discuss fundraising for the town.  Council 
person Hensley moved that the town hire Faith Woods Events to consult and help with 
fundraising on an as-need basis.  Council person Nikki Sprader seconded, and all approved. 

 
• Mayor Crumlish shared that Alexis Smith will join the social media team and they will launch an 

Instagram account. 
 

• Council person Nikki Sprader reported that the mulching of the Bicentennial Garden was 
completed. 
 

• Mayor Crumlish suggested that the town look into getting a VenMo account. 
 

• Council person Travis Hensley gave council members copies of the financial report for the month 
ending 01/31/2020.  (see attached) 
 

• Mayor Crumlish stated that attorney Shane Black wrote a letter to Limestone County attorney 
regarding the responsibility of Old Hwy 20 within Mooresville’s town limits. 
 

• Mayor Crumlish shared that several of the potholes in town were filled Sunday, Feb. 16, for 
$1500. 
 

• Council person Mike Sprader reported the cost for restriping Old Hwy 20 within town limits would 
be $2,100.  Reflective raised bumps would be an additional $600.  Reed would be the contractor.  
He requested writing a letter for permission to Limestone County. 



 
• Mayor Crumlish shared that she attended the Launch 2035 meeting which looked at ways to 

promote this region.  (Huntsville, Madison, Athens, and Decatur) 
 

• Council person Mike Sprader moved to approve the following business licenses:  Crimson 
Country Club, 1818 Farms, GL McCrary Farm, Pride, Historic Interiors, Southern Carnage, Java, 
Lyla, Dogwood and Magnolia, Pebble Farm, and Stone House Farm.  Council person Leann Barr 
seconded and all approved. 
 

• Council person Leann Barr made a motion to approve the conditional use permit of the 10-mile 
Rocket Run on March 21.  Council person Rush Mitchell seconded. 
 

• Council person Leann Barr moved to approve the request of Heel and Crank to hold their annual 
event in the town for set-up on May 8 and their race on May 9.  Council person Mike Sprader 
seconded. 
 

• Council person Rush Mitchell reported that the spring dumpster, provided by Tate Services, will 
be available for town use May 17 – 27.  If another dumpster is needed, it will be available through 
May 4.  

 
• Council person Leann Barr moved to adjourn and council person Mike Sprader seconded. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, Nancy Payne 


